
PEM Ladies Golf Association 
December 3, 2024 

 
Brenda Hopkins called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm. 
 
MINUTES 
Cathie Anderson read the minutes of the November 4, 2024 meeting.  Brenda Moore wanted to correct 
the wording on the handicap carts to “closer” instead of “no more than” and also changed the balance 
of treasurers report.   Sue Bonnett moved the minutes be adopted as read.  Karen Nardinger seconded.  
CARRIED. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Shannon Anderson read the treasurers report.  Brenda Hopkins moved the Treasurers report be 
approved and Dianne Lohner seconded.  CARRIED. 
 
TOURNAMENTS 
Sue Bonnett congratulated Linda Rupley for a successful, fun Margaritaville tournament.  Sue reminded 
everyone of the upcoming Santa Tournament this Friday Dec. 6.  8:30 check-in with a shotgun at 9:00 am 
Bring a toy to donate and a wrapped white elephant if you want to participate.  Santa will be there!! 
 
Linda reported that there were exactly 84 golfers this year at Margaritaville tournament – the same 
number as last year.  She spent $15.99 on each persons’ gift and still had surplus funds.  Linda is retiring 
her position as chair so Karla Keyes and Anne Reynolds will be the new 2024/2025 Margaritaville 
chairpersons. 
 
HANDICAP CHAIRMAN 
Dena Wilson reminded to everyone to record their scores hole by hole and complete by Wed. evening. 
This helps rate our course.  The system will make adjustments for handicap when it’s posted at your 
home course so just choose the golf course you are playing at.  If you play a practice game do not post 
your score.    
 
MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN 
Everything is good 
 
RULES  
See attached new local rules which will be posted on our website  
 
PLAY DAY CHAIR 
Gladys Burrows reported that everyone will now get a response confirming your registration. 
 
WEBMASTER 
Nothing to report 
 
HOLE IN ONE 
Nothing to report  
 
TABLE LADIES 
Nothing to report 



 
UNIFIED GOLF 
Nothing to report 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Brenda Hopkins reported that women with a PEM membership and GHIN can play in our leagues even if 
they do not live in our park.  Only exceptions are the Presidents Cup and Club Championship which 
golfers have to have played 3 times in the year for Presidents Cup and 4 times for Championship. 
 
NEW BUSINESS  
Sue Bonnett made a motion to use $50.00 for prizes and up to $100 for food for each play night for this 
year only.  That would only be 4 more times.  Dena seconded that motion.  CARRIED 
Sue also made a motion to purchase tableware/plates and napkins for our fun nights.  Dianne Lohner 
seconded the motion.  CARRIED.   
 
Karla Keyes announced the next Fun Night will be Dec 11th 5:00-5:15 in the Rec Hall and they will be 
playing bunco.  She will have a spaghetti bar with garlic toast.    
 
 
 
Judy Ireland moved the meeting be adjourned at 5:10pm and Sue Bonnett seconded.  CARRIED                  
 
 
 
 
  


